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UPDATE: SUSPICIOUS DEATH NOW HOMICIDE

UPDATE (6/27/22): The suspicious death Tigard Police responded to yesterday is
now considered a homicide investigation.

Officers were called to the Just Compassion Resource Center, which provides
services to people experiencing houselessness, just before 1 PM on Sunday. Arriving
officers found a man dead in a backyard area of the property.

The victim in this case is William Edward Mayberry, age 53. Investigators believe
Mr. Mayberry was killed by Harrison Douglas-Myles McBride, age 26. Both men
have ties to the property and Mr. McBride had recently been trespassed.

Mr. McBride has been taken to the Washington County Jail charged with second-
degree murder. He is also facing additional charges for unrelated probation

violations.

No information about potential motive is available at this time.

ORIGINAL (6/26/22): Tigard Police are on the scene of a suspicious death
investigation.

At 12:49 PM officers were called to the 12200 block of SW Hall Blvd. Arriving
officers found an adult man deceased. His death is considered suspicious and a
person of interest is being interviewed by police. There is no ongoing threat to the
community in connection with this investigation.

Investigators are talking to witnesses and processing the scene. An update should
be available tomorrow.
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